
The spring “lunch and learn” lecture series is 
gaining momentum and looks to become a 
fixture of PHW’s roster of activities. PHW 
would like to extend our thanks to Jim    
Vickers of the OakCrest Companies for     
allowing PHW the use of the conference 
room (and soon the basement bar) of the 
Lewis-Jones Knitting Mill at 126 N. Kent 
Street. The facilities have proven pitch-
perfect for the lecture series. The first two 
lectures  on storm windows and brick repair 
attracted about 36 attendees and sparked 
lively question and answer sessions and dis-
cussions on best techniques and practices.  
 
We hope to see similar interest for future 
events. Two more lectures will be held in 
May to finish off the spring series. On May 7, 
David Edwards and Joanie Evans will present 
an overview of the Virginia DHR. Then on 
May 15, John Willingham will speak from a 
developer’s standpoint on using historic tax 
credits in a project. 
 
Turn in your Panera Bread lunch orders 
through PHW by May 5 for the DHR lecture 
and by May 13 for the tax credit lecture. 
RSVPs for those bringing a lunch are appreci-
ated to help us prepare the room and      
provide enough drinks. If you forget to RSVP, 
don’t worry! You can still attend. 

Thank you to everyone who has attended 
the first two lectures and especially for 
those attendees who have completed the 
feedback forms. The Education Committee 
wants to make these lectures not only      
informative but relevant to your needs, so 
your feedback is vital. If you have not been 
able to attend a lecture, we still want your 
input for future topics that will be of use to 
you. Complete the enclosed survey on page 
3 of this newsletter and return it to PHW to 
have your opinions heard! ♦ 
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PHW is pleased to announce several interns will be working with Sandra 
Bosley at the PHW office this summer and fall. If someone you know is 
considering an internship in history or historic preservation, have them 
send a resume and a short cover letter with their expectations and the 
time of the internship to PHW. We are at capacity for interns this year, 
but apply early for slots in 2014! ♦  
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Lunch and Learn with PHW 

Jay Reyher demonstrates interior and exteri-
or storm windows on March 14. 



Check Up Your Property This Spring  

With the weather turning warmer, it’s time to inspect 
your property and see what repairs you may have to 
do this spring and summer. If you don’t know where 
to start, take some tips from PHW while you check 
your house top to bottom. This checklist assumes 
your house is in good shape and only requires         
ongoing maintenance – your checklist will be longer if 
your building is still a work in progress or needs some 
TLC. 
 
Roof 

 From the exterior, using binoculars from the 
ground or accessing the roof directly, look for 
warping and bare spots in the roof coverings. Any 
gap in the roof protection is an invitation for     
water intrusion, a major concern for any building. 

 Examine flashing, especially around chimneys,  
valleys, and flat and low-sloped roof decks to   
ascertain it is still watertight and directing water 
properly. 

 Clean gutters and downspouts of debris and check 
for signs of leakage around joints and against the 
side of the house. 

 Check that splash blocks are in place and water is 
draining away from the foundation.  

 Even when no problems were visible from the  
exterior, examine inside the attic for signs of     
water staining and wood rot, especially around 
chimneys, vent pipes, valleys and eaves in the 
roof. 

 
Exterior Walls 

 Inspect all sides of the house for loose or        
damaged siding materials and failing paint. 

 Check masonry walls for staining and/or          
efflorescence, usually signs of water intrusion. 

 Check wood siding for signs of rot, particularly 
around the vulnerable areas of windowsills, 
downspouts, and the foundation. 

 Check windows and doors for loose or broken 
glass, loose sashes, and deterioration of wood or 
metal frames. 

 Examine architectural features such as porches, 
shutters   and   decorative   trim   for  signs  of   
deterioration. 

 
Foundation 

 Look for signs of water intrusion, especially 
around downspouts. Look for moss, efflorescence, 
or staining as clues on potential moisture       
problems. 

 Evaluate the condition of the exterior of the  
foundation, looking for gaps and cracks in the  
masonry and mortar. 

 Examine plantings near the house, as plants too 
close to the foundation can often cause secondary 
problems with intrusive roots or climbing feelers, 
excessive moisture retention, or drawing           
unwanted insects. 

 
Basement/Crawlspace 

 Check for dampness, mold, or musty odors as 
signs of high moisture levels in the basement. 

 Evaluate the condition of the masonry and mortar 
on the interior, looking for gaps and cracks or   
water staining and/or efflorescence. 

 Examine wooden joists for signs of mold, rot,    
water staining, and insect damage. 

 
Need some additional resources while inspecting your 
home to prepare against disasters? You may find the 
resources at the National Trust for Historic Preserva-
tion of great use. Find topics such as fires, hurricanes, 
floods, earthquakes, weatherization tips, and even 
liability coverage for your irreplaceable historic re-
sources at www.preservationnation.org/resources/
technical-assistance/disaster-recovery/. ♦ 

http://www.preservationnation.org/resources/technical-assistance/disaster-recovery/
http://www.preservationnation.org/resources/technical-assistance/disaster-recovery/


Preservation of Historic Winchester  

Lunch & Learn Lecture Series Survey 
 
Your comments are greatly appreciated and will contribute to the planning of our future       
educational efforts. If you prefer, you may also find a link to an online version of this survey at 
www.phwi.org/lectures.php. Thank you for your participation!  
 
1) What time of day is best for you to attend a lecture (check one)? 

___Morning (Before noon)  ___Lunch hour (Noon-1 PM)  
___Afternoon (1PM-5PM)  ___Evening (After 5 PM) 

 
2) Assuming the lectures continue to be held during the lunch hour, would you ever buy a 
boxed lunch through PHW? Why or why not? 
 
 
3) Would you ever attend a lecture with a modest ($5) admission fee? Why or why not? 
 
 
4) What types of presentations do you prefer (check all that interest you)? 

___Technical information/product reviews of things I might want for my property 
___Hands-on demonstrations of techniques I can do myself 
___History-based or topic-based presentations where I learn something interesting 
___Building tours or walking tours 
___Other (please explain)_________________________________________________ 

 
5) What potential topics interest you (check all that interest you)? 

___Historic building maintenance or repair topics 
___"Green" building and energy efficiency 
___How to research the history of your house 
___History of Winchester and the Historic District 
___How to identify architectural styles 
___An "Antiques Roadshow" type of event 
___Other (please explain)_________________________________________________ 

 
6) Any other  comments or suggestions for future lecture series? 
 

http://www.phwi.org/lectures.php


Thanks for your Renewals! 

Welcome, new members! 
 
All Points Countertop. Inc. 

Dennis and Carrie Argall 

Linda M. Beavers 

Alec and Lindsay Bouldin 

Zoe Brown 

Peter Bullough 

Mickey and Linda Coffman 

Judith McCormick Cohen 

David V. Dettner 

Margaret B. Douglas 

Stephen Duncan 

Stephanie Fincham 

Feltner Community Foundation 

David Franke 

Justin Hoppes 

John Hughes 

Jim and Onna Keller 

Rick Kinsey 

Aaron Koontz 

Camille MacRae 

Robbie Marchant 

Chelsea L. Miller 

William Miller III 

Scott Moore 

Mary C. Mulvey 

George Murphy 

Kevin Patton 

Matthew Peterson 

Sandy Pumphrey 

Tom and Linda Reed 

Tim and Corene Roberts 

Stephen Rosenblatt 

Jeff Rudy 

Lee and Steven Sanford 

Ann Schuller 

Tina and Robert Scully 

Janet Keim Sfeir 

Louise Smith 

Michael St. Jacques 

David Stokes 

Thomas Sweeney 

Mark Tooley 

Carla Villarreal 

Hillary Wall 

Kevin Walker 

David Wingenbach 

Brendan Zoller 

John and Colleen Zoller 

Steve and Judy Zuckerman 

 

Thank you for your renewals! 
 
Ed and Sherry Acker 

Sara C. Affleck 

Joseph Allen 

Ms. Sally Anderson 

Jody Armstrong-Jones 

Mrs. J. V. Arthur, Jr. 

Bill and Pam Bayliss 

Dr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Bechamps 

Ronald Berg 

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Bromley 

Nancy and Stephen Brown 

Dr. Erin & Mr. William Buettin 

Dr. & Mrs. Winston Cameron 

William H. and Jean E. Clement 

Albert and Judy Copenhaver 

Dr. Cee Ann Davis & Col. William L. 
Hammack, U.S.M.C., ret. 

Mr. & Mrs. P. Gayle DeHaven 

Mrs. Barbara W. Devers 

Adelina and Rachel Delgado-Simmons 

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Downing 

Susan Emmart 

First Bank 

Heather Fisher 

Frederick Block, Brick & Stone Co. 

Martha F. Grim 

Habitat for Humanity of Winchester-
Frederick County 

Tim and Helen Hodges 

Dr. & Mrs. P. Hampton Hylton 

Joan L. Johnson 

Mr. & Mrs. Donald D. M. Jones 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. Kalbach 

Mr. & Mrs. T. Nelson Keech 

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Keenan 

Howard J. Kittell 

Kate Christen and Peter Leimgruber 

David W. Look & Terry L. Frye 

Ms. Pauline Manuel 

Gerald McNichols 

Dr. & Mrs. W. David McWhorter 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert T. Mitchell, Jr. 

Jim and Linda Miles 

Christopher Oldham 

Richard Oram and Debra Johnson 

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Orndoff 

Mary & Aubrey Owen 

Mr. & Mrs Charles Phares 

William W. Pifer 

Senator & Mrs. Russ Potts 

Dr. & Mrs. David Powers 

Larry Renner 

Mr. John H. Rosenberger, II 

Shyama Rosenfeld 

Linda Quynn Ross 

Virginia S. Saunders 

Drs. Mark Schroeder & Laurel Tschirgi 

Kate & Murray Shantz 

David and Cathy Shore 

Courtney Smith 

Bill and Claudia Steibel 

Jim Stewart 

Donald Roy Strosnider 

Gary and Laura VanMeter 

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Watson 

Chuck and June Wilmot 

Jay and Kathy Wetsel 

Ann Whitacre 

Dr. and Mrs. George White 

Franklin & Susan Wright 

Dr. & Mrs. James R. York 

Roger and Helen Zebarth 

Your membership dollars keep PHW an active and vital organization. Thanks to everyone below for joining or 
renewing a membership to PHW from July-December 2012.♦ 



Recognizing Preservation Excellence 

May is National Preservation Month, and for this 
year’s celebration, PHW has collected all of our      
previous preservation award winners stretching back 
to 1980 to recognize them on our website. If you’re 
curious about what buildings, people, and businesses 
have been recognized for preservation excellence, 
please visit www.phwi.org/awards.php.   
 
We also need your help to make sure the list is       
accurate, as many award years were compiled from 
handwritten working notes in addition to official 

minutes and event programs. We want to correct any 
misspellings or errors in attribution. 
 
If you know of a project deserving of recognition for a 
PHW award this year, there’s still time to send in your 
nominations. But hurry — we’ll be deciding the final 
slate of this year’s preservation award winners on 
May 13.  Drop your nominations off at the PHW office 
at the Hexagon House, 530 Amherst St., or email 
them to us at phwi@verizon.net. ♦ 

Revisiting the Noakes and Grim-Moore Houses 

PHW was thrilled to be able to show the Noakes 
House at 201 South Braddock Street in its completed 
state on March 9. John Chesson not only shared his 
project with us every step of the way, but also shared 
artifacts and items from the house for a silent auction 
to benefit PHW. The silent auction items raised a total 
of $1710 for PHW and our projects. Thank you to  
everyone who bid and to those who just stopped by 
to see the house. It was a fantastic event. 
 
The following week, PHW visited the Grim-Moore 
house at 510-512 South Loudoun Street for the      
second annual Poker Party. Guests were able to see a 
slideshow of the renovation of that house spanning 
1977-1982. Long-time PHW members may recall it 
was a Revolving Fund property purchased by Bill and 

Virginia Miller. The house had been cut up into       
numerous apartments with multiple additions to the 
rear and sides of the building. During the project,   
unexpected issues with rot and foundation failure 
cropped up, but the Millers persevered and saved a 
“junky looking” building from probable demolition.  
 
If you were unable to attend the event, we have been 
working hard behind the scenes at PHW, not only 
scanning but also transcribing all of Virginia Miller’s 
notes in the photo album she put together on the 
Grim-Moore house. Take some time and visit the   
album at bit.ly/10G5fsp and remind yourself of the 
work our early PHW members put into saving these 
historic houses. This is what PHW is all about! ♦ 

Join the French and Indian War Foundation for a 
journey back in time at the location of Fort 
Loudoun in Winchester, 419 N. Loudoun St. on 
May 18 from 10 AM-1 PM. Tours begin at 10 AM, 
to be followed by guest speaker Larry Johnson at 
11 AM, essay contest results at 11:30 AM, and the 
flag raising at noon. Don't miss the interactive dis-

play presented by Dr. David Clark to learn how an archeological dig functions. 
 
This event will be held rain or shine and is free and open to the public. To learn more, visit the French and 
Indian War Foundation's website at www.fiwf.org. ♦ 

Fort Loudoun Day on May 18, 2013 

http://www.phwi.org/awards.php
http://bit.ly/10G5fsp
http://www.fiwf.org
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Are you a PHW Member? 
 

Preservation of Historic Winchester, Inc., is a 501 

(c)(3) nonprofit organization dedicated to protect-

ing Winchester’s architectural heritage. PHW  

depends on income from membership and  

contributions to achieve its goals. 

All contributions above membership are tax deductible. 

 

Join today by completing this form and returning it to 

 PHW, 530 Amherst St., Winchester, VA 22601. 

 

—— Individual $25  ____ Family/Business $45 

____ Corporate $100 ____ Other 
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Address: _________________________________________ 
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NEWS 

Upcoming Events       

Get Your news between Newsletters;  

find PHW on:  

Friday Photos 
Watch the PHW blog for photos from PHW’s collection each 
Friday through the summer and fall. 
May 7: The Virginia Department of Historic Resources: Putting 
Virginia's History to Work  
PHW lunch and learn lecture starting at noon at 126 N. Kent 
St., main conference room. 
May 15: How to Utilize State and Federal Historic Tax Credits 
PHW lunch and learn lecture starting at noon at 126 N. Kent 
St., basement bar. 
May 15: Handley Library and the American Renaissance in 
Architecture and Art 
Dr. Richard Guy Wilson, Professor in Architecture History at 
University of Virginia, will speak at the Friends' of the Handley 
Library Annual Meeting at 7 p.m., Handley Library Auditorium. 
May 17 & 18: Old Town Mall Rededication 
The ribbon cutting will start at 4 p.m. on May 17, and social 
activities are planned for May 18. Come enjoy the “new” Mall! 
May 18: Fort Loudoun Day 2013 
It’s almost time for this free event hosted by the French and 
Indian War Foundation. See the article on page 5 for details. 
May 25: Charley Rouss Day at the Visitor’s Center 
Professors Warren Hofstra and Woody Bosquet will lead the 
presentation on Rouss Springs at the Visitor’s Center.  
June 15: Annual Meeting at the Hexagon House 
PHW’s 49th Annual Meeting will be held June 15 at the Hexa-
gon House. Watch the mail for your invitation! ♦ 


